

Questioning the Turkish Coup. "Certain Events and Occurrences Don't Make Sense"

By Devon Douglas-Bowers

Global Research, July 21, 2016

Region: Middle East & North Africa
Theme: Police State & Civil Rights

As readers may know, I generally do not delve into the ideas of false flags and whatnot. It isn't that I don't think that false flags don't exist, it's just that it isn't what I do my research in. However, the information surrounding the coup attempt gets more and more interesting and perplexing, certain events and occurrences don't make sense.

1. According to Reuters, pro-coup planes had Erdogan's presidential plane in their sights, but didn't shoot him down. Specifically Reuters reported that "At the height of the attempt to overthrow Turkish President Tayyip Erdogan, the rebel pilots of two F-16 fighter jets had Erdogan's plane in their sights. And yet he was able to fly on" and quoted a Turkish military official as saying "At least two F-16s harassed Erdogan's plane while it was in the air and en route to Istanbul. They locked their radars on his plane and on two other F-16s protecting him."[1]

Why would you have the president in your sights, are locked on to him, and not shoot? If this is a serious coup attempt, one of the first things that is done is the capture or killing of a leader.

2. It was reported on July 17, 2016 that due to the attempted coup, a little over 2,700 judges were dismissed "along with several members of the council itself."[2] That's a large amount of judges and it seems rather strange to have the coup first be reported on July 16, 2016[3] and literally the day after suddenly have over 2,000 judges that you want dismissed.

This is further backed up by EU commissioner Johannes Hahn, who is dealing with Turkey's EU membership bid. He has said that the swift rounding up of judges and others indicates that the lists were made beforehand.[4]

- 3. The coup plotters had no media presence and did a horrible job of shutting down communications and promoting their own agenda via television and the internet. That's a special kind of incompetence.
- 4. This is not the first time a coup has been attempted against Erodgan. There was an alleged attempt back in 2010[5] which Erdogan responded to by pushing constitutional changes, some of which involved the military. Specifically, Articles 145, 156, and 157 made it so that "Crimes against state security and the constitutional order allegedly committed by military personnel would not be tried in military courts but in civilian courts." This actually worked to Erdogan's advantage as Articles 146, 147, 148, 149 made changes to the Constitutional Courts so that "Parliament, the president and the Higher Education Council would nominate judges to the court" and "Top generals will be

So, due to Erdogan and his Justice and Development (AKP) Party controlling Parliament at that time (and currently have majority rule today due to winning elections in 2015[7]), the judges on the Constitutional Courts would be hand-picked by the President and his party allies and thus could very well hand out rulings that would harshly punish any those military officials who plotted a coup or engaged in a coup attempt.

Now, the President has tried to push the blame onto Fethullah Gulen, who is in a self-imposed exile, having left Turkey for the US in 1990 during increased legal action against Islamists. Gulen heads the Hizmet movement, "a moderate, pro-Western brand of Sunni Islam that appeals to many well-educated and professional Turks" [8] and has established a number of NGOs that are credited with helping to address a number of Turkey's social problems.

In the recent past, there been strife in Turkey between the Gulenists and Erdogan supporters within the state bureaucracy. In late 2013, "law-enforcement and judicial officials thought to be loyal to Mr. Gulen went on an anti-corruption drive against people close to Mr. Erdogan, targeting one of his sons as well as several ministers," but the very next year, Erdogan struck back hard, "purging thousands of police officials, prosecutors and judges suspected to be linked to Mr. Gulen."[9] So, there is some basis for there to be suspicion of him. However, only ten percent of Turkey's population, or about 7.5 million people[10], are supporters of Gulen. It should also be noted that this was a military coup and the military has historically been an enforcer of secular rule.[11] Thus, it is rather questionable if the Gulenists are behind the attempted coup.

A coup attempt would aid Erdogan, who has been moving for quite some time to consolidate his own power[12] amid recent low popularity[13], as it would allow him to gain even more power and maintain his control on the state.

More information is still coming out and at the end of the day, only time will tell if the coup was a false flag or not, however, it would be wise to remain skeptical of what is coming from the Turkish government and to keep an ear to the ground.

Notes

- [1] Orhan Coskun, Humeyra Palmuk, "At height of Turkey coup bid, rebel jets had Erdogan's plane in their sights," *Reuters*, July 18, 2016 (http://www.reuters.com/article/us-turkey-security-plot-insight-idUSKCN0ZX0Q9)
- [2] Harry Cockburn, "Turkey coup: 2,700 judges removed from duty following failed overthrow attempt," *The Independent*, July 17, 2016 (http://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/europe/turkey-coup-latest-news-erdogan-istanbul-judges-removed-from-duty-failed-government-overthrow-a7140661.html)
- [3] Haaretz, Erdogan Arrives in Istanbul as Turkish Military Coup Crumbles, http://www.haaretz.com/middle-east-news/turkey/1.731225 (July 16, 2016)
- [4] Reuters, *Turkey govt seemed to have lists of arrests prepared-EU's Hahn*, https://www.yahoo.com/news/turkey-govt-seemed-list-arrests-prepared-eus-hahn-061434174.html(July 18, 2016)

- [5] NBC News, *52 Turkish commanders held in coup* plot,http://www.nbcnews.com/id/35526156/ns/world_news-europe/t/turkish-commanders-held-coup-plot/#.V42IWDX9Dm4 (February 22, 2010)
- [6] Reuters, Factbox: Turkey's constitutional amendments, http://www.reuters.com/article/us-turkey-referendum-articles-iduSTRE68B28B2010091 2 (September 12, 2010)
- [7] Hurriyet Daily News, *Turkey's AKP makes strong comeback, wins enough seats for single party rule*, http://www.hurriyetdailynews.com/turkeys-akp-makes-strong-comeback-wins-enough-seats-for-single-party-rule.aspx?pageID=238&nID=90603&NewsCatID=338 (November 1, 2015)
- [8] Amy La Porte, Gui Tuysuz, Ivan Watson, "Who Is Fethullah Gulen, the man blamed for the coup attempt in Turkey?" *Reuters*, July 16, 2016 (http://www.cnn.com/2016/07/16/middleeast/fethullah-gulen-profile/)
- [9] Financial Times, Who Is Fethullah

 Gulen?https://next.ft.com/content/63cae764-1332-33dc-8b80-e7bab90c910c (July 16, 2016)
- [10] Olivia Goldhill, "Turkey threatens war on 'any country' supporting exiled Gulen- like US," *Quartz*, July 16, 2016

(http://qz.com/734174/turkey-threatens-war-on-any-country-supporting-exiled-cleric-gulen-like-the-us/)

[11] Janine Zacharia, "In Turkey, military's power over secular democracy slips," *Washington Post*, April 11, 2010

(http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/content/article/2010/04/10/AR2010041002860.html)

[12] Semih Idiz, "Erdogan continues to consolidate power," *Al Monitor*, December 16, 2014 (http://www.al-monitor.com/pulse/originals/2014/12/turkey-erdogan-consolidate-his-power-gulen-movement.html)

[13] Press TV, *Most Turks hold negative view of Erdogan:Poll*, http://www.presstv.com/Detail/2015/10/21/434349/Turkey-Erdogan-Pew-AKP-Syria-Iraq (October 21, 2015)

The original source of this article is Global Research Copyright © Devon Douglas-Bowers, Global Research, 2016

Comment on Global Research Articles on our Facebook page

Become a Member of Global Research

Articles by: Devon Douglas-

Bowers

Disclaimer: The contents of this article are of sole responsibility of the author(s). The Centre for Research on Globalization will not be responsible for any inaccurate or incorrect statement in this article. The Centre of Research on Globalization grants permission to cross-post Global Research articles on community internet sites as long the source and copyright are acknowledged together with a hyperlink to the original Global Research article. For publication of Global Research articles in print or other forms including commercial internet sites, contact: publications@globalresearch.ca

www.globalresearch.ca contains copyrighted material the use of which has not always been specifically authorized by the copyright owner. We are making such material available to our readers under the provisions of "fair use" in an effort to advance a better understanding of political, economic and social issues. The material on this site is distributed without profit to those who have expressed a prior interest in receiving it for research and educational purposes. If you wish to use copyrighted material for purposes other than "fair use" you must request permission from the copyright owner.

For media inquiries: publications@globalresearch.ca